
Sunshine West Covid-19 waste 

water fragments 

Information for members working at Sunshine West, delivery, processing, 
transport, and contractors, that has been mandated by the Victorian State 
Government due to virus fragments in the wastewater in the Sunshine West 
Industrial Complex. 

• The Department of Health has issued a public health directive overnight 
requiring all employees of businesses within the Sunshine West industrial 
complex to undertake a COVID-19 test by close of business 21 August 2021 
(tomorrow). 

• This follows concerns of the virus being detected in the wastewater in the area. 

• This directive applies to all workers at the Sunshine West site, including 
managers, and testing is mandatory on a directive by the Victorian Government. 

• Australia Post has been provided with special arrangements for today and 
tomorrow only in recognition of the service they provide to the community. Other 
businesses in the area have not received the same exemption.  

Returning to work following testing; 

You will be required to show evidence of being tested on or after Thursday 19th 
August, Friday 20th August or Saturday 21st August before returning to the site. 
Please keep evidence such as a text message or physical form showing you have 
had a test in that period. 

Your cooperation is important for the safety of yourself, your co-workers, your 
family, and the community. 

Please share with your colleagues if you work in the area. 

 


